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Dear All,

As I am not directly involved in the research activities and/or action
plans, I could not provide a first hand case study of my own. Here I
want to relate my experience with a women's group in livestock
development in one of the hill districts of Nepal, i.e. Kavre
Palanchowk, which is situated east of Kathmandu Valley.

One of the district development project aiming particularly at the
institutional capacity building of the local government bodies
encouraged local people to form the groups in the villages- men's,
women's and also mixed one. Those groups used to identify their needs
duly prioritized and all their business are to be conducted and managed
by themselves. One such women's group identified livestock as a major
income generating activities for them. In order to help each other, they
mobilized weekly compulsory savings of Rs. 5 per member. Definitely, 
that savings was inadequate in the first year to provide loan facilities
the group members. So, they borrowed some money from Local Trust Fund
established out of contributions and deposits from different Village
Development Committees (local government bodies), donors, and central
government, and also from other individuals and institutions. From the
money so collected, the group provided loan to two women at the
beginning - of about Rs. 25,000. They paid back in 4/5 months' time.
That was the time period set by the group itself. Later when they found
it somewhat unrealistic, they extended such time period to 7\8 months.

For conducting and managing the groups, they have one executive
committee. Initially, women were quite shy particularly in presenting
their views and opinions in front of the crowd i.e. in front of all the
group members. Later they got over this, and when we had interactions
with the group, they presented their achievements very much like a
workshop deliberation - well articulated, systematic and very much
convincing.
The income earned from the livestock business managed through the loan
from the group has been instrumental in meeting their household expenses
and in certain cases played a critical role in 
sending their kids to the schools.

Minutes are duly signed. At the beginning, such signatures used to be
thumb prints. But, after a few months, many of them started writing
their names. So, there is a felt need to be literate and it drove them
to be literate. When they saw the need for veterinary services, they
identified an individual in the village for the training and sought help
from the district development project to provide him a trainig. They
agreed that once he comes back, they will get his services by paying him
his due fees and charges. It ensured sustainability and effective use of
the training program. After coming back, he established a small shop
selling medicines and providing his own services charging fees. Further
development took the form of evolving insurance service in partnership
with other mixed group. These activities amply showed that their needs
towards business promotion could make them very much pro-active.

Major achievements of such efforts are:
  a. Women took part in the income generating activities which need to
be closely coordinated with other actors outside the fold of the
households.
  b. Collective decision making has incalculated the habit of going for
coordinated efforts.
  c. There is a felt need to be literate, and literacy drive is easier.
  d. They also encouraged men to be more pro-active.
Though the event here is related to livestock development, similar
activities are taking place for developing drinking water schemes
particularly through rainwater harvesting, and managing irrigation
schemes in the hill areas. In one of such projects of drinking water,
men initially laughed as there was no apparent sources of water for the
scheme and rain water harvesting is somewhat not known for. When it is
materialised, it was a real pride for women. So, the lesson is they need
to be mobilized in group to bolster their self confidence, and then
other things will follow. That is the reason, I in my earlier
communications emphasized the need for social mobilization.


Thank you so much.

With regards,

Bhuban B Bajracharya
Kathmandu, Nepal.

